DPTAC. Dr. Eglsaer said that this is the exact reason that Chairs are part of the process as its own level of recommendation. Chairs should be underwriting the process from a perspective that is different from that of the DPTAC. One senator shared their concern that collegiality has the power to trump the other three areas. Dr. Eglsaer said that a good rule of thumb is "is the person being evaluated making it hard for the other members of the department to do their job?" If the answer is yes, then there is probably a real problem. With regard to teaching, a senator asked how the DPTAC and other recommenders should handle online courses and the impact that teaching online has on IDEA scores. There are specific concerns with using Proctor Free to dissuade cheating. When initially using Proctor Free, multiple senators have observed a significant decline in IDEA scores. Dr. Eglsaer stressed open discussion with Chairs and Deans. Several senators shared that CHSS and COHS have adjusted IDEA scores by a factor of 0.3 to adjust for this effect. Dr. Eglsaer indicated that since the effect was systematic across at least three colleges that this is an easy issue to overcome or at least account for. Another senator asked about the online administration of IDEA surveys and how that would be accounted for in the teaching requirement for the tenure decision. Dr. Eglsaer indicated that everyone is now subject to the online administration of surveys, so results for everyone should be comparable.

- 2. **Q Drop Deadline.** Dr. Eglsaer indicated that the Q-Drop deadline will remain on the date that is 3/4ths of the way through the semester.
- 3. **School of Osteopathic Medicine**. A senator asked Dr. Eglsaer to update the Senate on issues related to the proposed DO School. Dr Eglsaer said that the bottom line concern is whether or not we are overcommitting ourselves as a university. He has faith in the incoming Dean that the new school could be a success, but we do have a lot of hurdles to navigate before the school could become a reality. He believes that another D.O. program is something that the state of Texas needs, and it is an opportunity that SHSU cannot pass up.
- 4. **College of Health Science Dean**. Dr. Eglsaer said that a search for a permanent Dean is underway. Upon that hire, the new dean will have the authority to meet the needs of the college as they see it with regard to unfilled chair positions.
- 5. **External Faculty Salary Study**. Dr. Eglsaer has just evaluated the study and is meeting with Dean Mitchell Muesham and David Hammonds to analyze the methodology (which many folks involved in the process believe is flawed). He committed to eventually fix any significant discrepancies. He stated that this is exactly what market adjustments are for.

# **Approval of Minutes.**

The October 6 meeting minutes were unanimously approved.

### Chair's Report

EAB made a presentation recently to those who were interested, and SHSU will be adopting their dashboard in the future. Dr. Mary Robbins will attend a session of the senate to provide us with details. A senator asked if Dr. Robbins could also discuss Reimagining the First Year as well.

# **Committee Reports**

**University Affairs.** Senators discussed the revision of APS 930226 (Developmental Education). Many senators expressed their concerns over the new state law and the implied consequence of SHSU having to admit students that struggle with basic academics. Regardless of the senate's feelings, the law controls. Senate voted 16 Yea, 0 Nay, 1 Abstain, to accept the Academic Affairs recommended changes to the policy.

**Faculty Affairs** is concerned about faculty who are assigned online classes receiving the online materials of the professor who taught the course previously. The previous instructor has frequently not been notified that his/her materials are being used by the university and another instructor.

### **Old Business**

None

### **New Business**

Dr. Cox asked the senate to think about how to handle Dr. Eglsaer's request for us to determine material service versus "paper" service. The initial discussion was varied and inconsistent between colleges and departments.

Dr. Cox addressed a few scheduling concerns for the remainder of the semester.

Meeting adjourned at 5:02 PM.